Minutes for Shieldaig Community Council Meeting 1st March 2011

Present Richard Munday, Brian Ash, Cameron Taylor, Alice MacLennan, Norman Cameron, Lynn Frost, Audrey Sinclair Highland Councillor

Apologies PC Joanna MacKinnon 

Minutes of last meeting: Accepted

Matters Arising

WRA An application from RSPB for funds for a camera on the sea eagle nest was turned down. The Community Council expressed its disappointment and asked Alice to follow up the implications with Alison MacLennan RSPB. Discussions in the community since the last meeting underlined the desirability of getting pictures onto the web for general access as soon as possible 

Shellfish. The absence of shellfish on the beach was discussed with Marine Scotland who thought this was probably due to environmental factors, not the operation of the fish farms. However should dead shellfish be found in future, samples should be sent to them for analysis.

Nephrops The Torrridon Nephrops Management Group's petition to the Scottish Parliament has now been considered twice by the Public Petitions Committee and appeared to have been generally well received,  The Committee will now write to the Scottish Government seeking a response on specific points and will invite its successor committee ( after the May elections) to give further consideration to the petition.

There was a brief discussion about the coverage of the topic in the local press particularly on the issue of where and how to strike the balance between creeling and trawling. Richard explained that what the TNMG was suggesting was that on fishing grounds where creel fishing was practical and in local areas where the majority of the local fishermen supported this approach, the advantages of creeling in terms of economic value,environmental impact and community support were so strong that this should be the preferred approach. However for such an approach to be practical spacial separation and mandatory control of creel fishing was essential. The Community Council underlined its support for the petition and expressed its thanks to Rhoda Grant MSP for her help.

Scottish Water. The mains pipe replacement project is expected to commence around 18th April. There is nothing further to report at present on proposals for a new intake and treatment plant. Concerns have been raised over trihalomethane levels in local water supplies. Dr Oates Highland Health Board has been contacted and his response makes clear that the risks to health from bacteriological infections in inadequately treated water are greater than the risks from the trihalomethanes which are a side effect of the current treatments. The solution in the longer term is to reduce trihalomethane levels through the new treatment plant. A copy of Dr Oates full reponse is attached to the minute

 Village Maintenance. Final decisions on this will be taken at next Community Council meeting. It is envisaged that a self employed person will be asked to work one day per week from mid May to Mid September. Payment will be £70 per 8hr day.  If interested in applying speak to any member of community council. A job description will be compiled and tools will be provided. 

Pontoon. Planning permission has been obtained and the response to Gemma's recent letter shows considerable community support for the project- over £4000 was raised. Brian will check Community Council funds and if sufficient funds are available will contribute £200.  Applications for grants will shortly be made to LEADER, HIE and Crown Estates. An application will also be made to the Highland Council Discretionary budget, The estimated cost of the pontoon is £75,000 plus VAT. Subject to final decisions on funding and tender action it is hoped to have the pontoon in operation by the late summer If agreed at the Shieldaig Sports Association AGM on 245th March the Association will take over responsibility for its ownership and management

Safer Routes to School. The Community Council was pleased to hear that work would start shortly on the path from Baile Shuas to the school and this would link up with the existing path at the  top road. 

Community Web Site. This has not been used as well as anticipated and some sections have not been regularly updated. Nevertheless there was a more general public interest in posting information from community bodies in such an easily accessible form. It was therefore agreed that the domain name should be renewed to keep the site active but that sections should be deleted from the site which were not used or updated. The Community Council section should be maintained until after the next election when the new council could take a final decision.

Community Council Elections. The new system is due to commence towards the end of the year. Audrey will check the date for the next meeting. Our community council elections were due to take place in July but will be postponed until later. Under the new system all community councillors will require to stand down and the number of community councillors for our ward will be 7. The current community council would like to see younger members of the community coming forward to take part noting the success of the fete which is run by younger people. However it was pointed out that family and work commitments could prevent younger people from taking on the more demanding administrative roles. It was emphasised that discussion and networking within the community are also important to the success of the Community Council.

Highland Council Woodland Document. Richard outlined what he proposed to say by way of response. The Community Council agreed with the terms of the draft reply. 

Swings. A basket seat has been ordered and will replace one seat when obtained

Barriers. The barriers at the top of school Brae will be re-enforced and the ones between Ardheslaig and Kenmore checked in the near future.

Deer. Deer have recently been in many village gardens, causing significant damage. Richard will discuss with Hugh Tollemache as to what action to take

Finance. Transfer £400 from Administrative to community development account

Planning. Two planning applications which raised no community issues to justify CC involvement. 

AOCB

The Community Council was told that Two Lochs Radio had received funding to extend its coverage to include the Torridon area. This was welcomed together with the proposal that Alex Gray should be invited to the next CC meeting to discuss the matter further. 

Robbie Rowantree Lib Dem candidate would like to attend a CC meeting. Agreed. A similar response would be given to any other candidate who wished to do the same.

Correspondence

Wester Ross Alliance AGM notification, agenda and membership renewal form

Sustainable Design Guide from Planning 
Violence against Women survey, posters

Community Councillor Booklets

Highland region proposed bus changes

Date and time of next meeting Tuesday 5th April at 7.30

Please note time change 

Good afternoon, I hope the following offers some reassurance to you and your community council colleagues.

 

The bacteriological quality of the water in many remote communities in the Highlands has been historically poor and in order to achieve sufficient disinfection and to reduce the risk from bacteria including coliforms and e coli O157, chlorine is required in higher levels due to the peaty/organic content of the water. The by product of this is THMs. We in public health agree with the DWQR and SW that bacteriological disinfection is of the highest priority, as bacteria are far more likely to cause ill health than THMs.

 

However, clearly the high readings of THMs found from time to time are not ideal and we would want to see them reduced from current intermittently high levels. We expect this to happen with the proposed water treatment works investments planned over the next few years. The Drinking Water Regulator is aware of the issue at Shieldaig and is influencing the SW investment programme to address these matters.

 

Some of the levels of THM you list below have exceeded what is described as the PCV level, 100 micrograms, which is the prescribed concentration value at which SW must inform others. However the levels have not exceeded the World Health Organisation guideline level of 300 micrograms per litre, nor the 24 hour short term action level of 450 micrograms per litre. 

 

We are aware that there is some local concern about drinking water causing  cancer but no specific concern has been raised with us about a particular type of cancer being linked to the water or that a particular cancer type is present in any increased numbers in South West Ross and Cromarty. The overall numbers of cancers detected, and deaths in those aged under 75 from cancers, in south west Ross and Cromarty are not statistically higher than in the rest of Scotland.

 

 

 

Many thanks

 

Ken Oates

